EXTRAORDINARY MEETING OF SALFORD CITY COUNCIL
6th December, 2006

Meeting commenced:
2.00 p.m.
"
ended:
3.00 p.m.
PRESENT:
Councillor B.P. Murphy (Mayor) - in the Chair

Councillors Ainsworth, Antrobus, Broughton, E. Burgoyne, V. Burgoyne, Clague, Coen, Compton, Connor, Cooke, Cullen, Dawson, Deas, Devine, Dobbs, Ferrer, K. Garrido, R. Garrido, Gray, Harold, Heywood, Hinds, Howard, Hudson, Hunt, Jolley, Jones, Kean, King, Lancaster, B. Lea,


M. Lea, Lightup, Lindley, Macdonald, Merry, Miller, Jane Murphy, Joe Murphy, O’Neill, Owen, Pooley, Potter, Ryan, Turner, Warmisham and Warner  

96.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Hulmes, Humphreys, Loveday, Mann, Morris, Mullen, Pennington, Salmon, Sheehy, Smyth, Wilson and Witkowski.

97.
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

There were no interests declared.

98.
NOTICE OF MOTION

The following motion was moved by Councillor Cooke and seconded by Councillor Owen.


This Council believes that:


(a)
The Transport Act 1985, which de-regulated the provision of local bus services, has led to the bus service in Salford getting worse.


(b)
Buses have a major role to play in providing regular and reliable public transport services to our local communities.


(c)
Under the current system, popular routes are being prioritised with profit in mind and not the customer.  This has led to a ‘cherry picking’ of routes and the local transport needs of our communities are not being met.


(d)
Local Authorities and/or PTAs/PTEs should be given similar powers to Transport for London to Licence and regulate bus services.


This Council:


1.
Calls on the Government to bring back a system of regulated bus services similar to the one operating in London, which will allow Passenger Transport Authorities/Executives to:



(a)
specify the routes, timetables and fares of bus services, prioritising the environmental, social and economic importance of bus services rather than the profits;



(b)
remove the wasteful “on the road” competition which eats up resources better deployed on improving services and also has a detrimental impact on our environment.


2.
Asks that copies of this resolution be sent to the Salford, Worsley and Eccles Members of Parliament, the Secretary of State for Transport and the opposite numbers in the two main Westminster opposition parties, and the Greater Manchester Passenger Transport Authority.


3.
Will continue to work with local interest groups to lobby the Government to allow Salford and Greater Manchester to have a regulated bus service similar to the one operating in London.


Councillor Merry then moved the following amendment to be inserted before the words “This Council believes:


This Council notes that this motion reiterates existing policy but welcomes the cross party support shown by the motion.  In particular it congratulates the leadership of the PTA on leading the campaign outlined in the motion.  It calls upon all parties to get behind that campaign.


It also wishes to place on record, its support for the work that the City Council and PTA have done in promoting the issue of public transport generally.


It does not believe that buses can deliver effective public transport on their own and believes that it also needs a strategy for rail.


Councillor Antrobus seconded the amendment.


The Mayor then asked Councillors Cooke and Owen, the proposer and seconder of the original motion if they would agree to accept the amendment to their motion.


Councillors Cooke and Owen commented that they were willing to accept the amendment to the original notice of motion.


The debate on the substantive motion commenced.


Councillor R. Garrido stated that his Group could not support the motion as it now stood.  He commented that the Labour Group and the Labour Group on the PTA had failed to put enough pressure on the Government to secure adequate funding for the public transport service and referred to the difficulties in obtaining funding to extend Metrolink in the GM region.


Councillor Macdonald stated that nobody wanted a return to municipalisation of public transport services, the best option was a public/private sector system.


He also indicated that he could not support the motion.


Councillor K. Garrido made a comment about a matter which was not on the agenda for the meeting and asked for the Mayor to rule on whether this and other matters could be considered.


The Mayor ruled that the matters to which she intended to refer were not part of the agenda for the meeting and therefore could not be considered.


Councillor K. Garrido then spoke against the motion, referring to the Conservative Group Election Manifesto for 2006 and representations she had made to the Shadow Minister for Transport with regard to improving public transport in the City.  She reiterated her opposition to the Leigh Guided Busway. 


Councillor Lindley spoke against the motion making reference to the need for transport systems to be fully integrated and commented on a consultation exercise with regard to the North West Route Utilisation Strategy. 


Councillor Jones stated that a major problem was the number of car journeys made, and a method of reducing traffic was to encourage bus use, of which bus lanes was an integral part.  He also commented on the major campaign being undertaken by the PTA to call for bus re regulation enabling Local Authorities to have greater control on public transport systems.


He also indicated that the motion as it now stood could be given all party support.


Councillor Antrobus agreed with Councillor Jones and referred to various actions the Council had taken with partners to either promote the use of buses, or make the use of buses safer for the public.  He also referred to the North West Route Utilisation Strategy and the potential improvements it could provide to the rail network serving Salford and to integrated public transport in the City.


Councillor Ainsworth indicated that he could not support the motion as it now stood.


In response Councillor Cooke reiterated that he had been happy to accept the amendment in order to achieve a greater outcome in the longer term.  He also paid tribute to the work of Councillor Jones with regard to this matter.


The Mayor then put the motion to the Council and upon a show of hands declared the motion carried.
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